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I acknowledge the Whadjuk people of the Noongar Nation as the traditional custodians of this 

land on which we are meeting today. I pay respect to their Elders past, present, and future.  

I acknowledge the Elders, senior women and men and the collective wisdom of my Aboriginal 

colleagues in the room today. I also acknowledge all our Elders past, present, and future and 

recognise the long history of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples on this entire land. 

And I acknowledge that the past is not just the past. The past, the present and the future are, as 

they always are, part of each other ς bound together. We have an opportunity to influence the 

future in this co-design process and I seek the guidance of the spirits of our Elders in this task. 



AGENDA 

Å 8.30 am : Morning tea/coffee on arrival. 
Å 9.00 am : Acknowledgement of Country 

Å 9.05 am Overview of purpose behind the co-design of a flexible Parent 
and Baby Service Model. 

Å 9.35 ς 10.30 am:  
General discussion on the Key elements of Service Model, Roles and 
Responsibilities of Service Provider and the Key elements of a 
Culturally Secure Service Model. 
Å Q.1. Do you have any concerns about what you are hearing?  
Å vΦнΦ 5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘΚ  

Å 10.30 ς 11.00 am : Morning tea/coffee. 

Å 11.00 am ς 12.00 pm :  
General discussion on what the model/s could look like and what could 
be proposed; including concerns and suggestions.  

Å 12.00 pm : Closing remarks  

Å 12.05 ς 12.45 pm : Light lunch and Finish of day. 
 



May 2016: ¢ƘŜ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ά.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ 
Better Future: Out-of-Home Care Reform in Western 
Australia (OOHC Reform tƭŀƴύέΦ  
The following Strategy is the essential precursor to 
the OOHC Reform Plan. 

June/July 2017:  
Co-Design Workshops to develop Parent 
and Baby Service Model/s. 
 



Why is a new Service 
needed? 

 
ÅThe number of Aboriginal babies entering the 

Department of Communities' (Department) care is 
continuing to increase each year with almost 54% of all 
children in out-of-home care being Aboriginal.  
ÅThe Department is committed to finding a strategy and 

solution to stop this trend as staff know that the longer 
children remain in care, the harder it is for them to 
return home.  
ÅHence, the Department is funding a new Parent and 

Baby Support Service (the Service) specifically for 
Aboriginal parents (aged 15 ς 25 years) to support the 
most at risk (new born) babies to remain in their 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ ŎŀǊŜ ŦǊƻƳ ōƛǊǘƘΦ 
 
 
 


